Working in Groups

A critical part of reform mathematics is collaborative work.  Therefore all students must be willing to work in groups to explore situations, communicate ideas, and explain concepts.  In order for group learning to be effective, students must be willing to follow the rules for respect, follow all established routines, and contribute to the group environment.

Following the rules for respect is essential.  When working in a diverse environment, it is important for everyone to be treated with dignity and respect.  A sample of a set of possible rules for respect can be found on the previous page.  These rules really are important in that they establish a safe learning environment for all.  In order for students to feel safe and comfortable, they need to know that their ideas will be valued and respected under all circumstances.  Not only does establishing and enforcing a set of rules for respect increase the likelihood that collaborative learning will be effective, but it also adds to the overall school and world community by increasing the awareness that respect is a key part to a diverse world.

Students must also be willing to follow all established routines for group interaction and exploration.  Routines can encompass everything including knowing how to delegate roles and responsibilities, knowing how much time to spend on each activity, knowing where to find materials, and knowing what will be expected of the group once the exploration is finished.  The established routines will vary depending on class and task, but students should be expected to follow all directions.  Students also should already be aware of how to handle student absences.  Again, a list of possible routines for student absences can be found on the previous page.

Students also are expected to be willing to contribute personal ideas and effort to the group.  Now, it is unreasonable to think that all students will contribute to the group in exactly the same manner, but students should know that they are expected to be a functioning member of the team.  This also means that some students must be willing to, at times, take a step back and allow others to make decisions or take a more active role in leading the group.  Each student should be expected to serve in all of the different roles and responsibilities of the group at least a few times throughout the year.  For example, no one person should be the recorder of the group every single week regardless of how good they are at it or how much they enjoy serving in that position. 

Most importantly, students are expected to use their group as their main resource.  Students should know to address the group with questions and then, if the group cannot answer it, the teacher should be consulted for advice.  Students should not immediately ask the teacher questions before discussing it with the group.  Likewise, it is important for the students to attempt to answer each others questions no matter how trivial they might seem. All questions and ideas need to be valued.
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